BANNOCKBURN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

P. O. BOX 211, FRANKTOWN, COLORADO  80116

Bannockburn HOA Board Minutes

Wednesday, February 9, 2011
Location:  Jacobsen Residence

In attendance:  Tammy Edwards, Cami Jacobsen, Karine Kuehn, Amy Maier,  Arlene Nickerson, Kim Starley
Also in attendance:   Covenants Modification Committee member, Michele Duncan

1.  Call to order at 7:05 P. M.
2.  Secretary’s Report:
a. Can’t approve minutes as we have not received October minutes.  December and January minutes  were presented .  Amy Maier motioned to approve the minutes, Kim Starley seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

3.  Treasurer’s Report:
     a.  $ 15, 923.58 Balance as of January 31, 2010

b. Karine Kuehn converted the homeowner name and address list.  She can put it into   an Excel spreadsheet that will be emailed to board members, Tami and Arlene, to be used for mailing labels.

c. Karine is using QuickBooks to process the BHOA financial statements.  Discussion centered on board members being able to have remote, view only, access to QuickBooks.  It was decided that additional board members should have the ability to send BHOA status letters and BHOA verification of insurance.  Board members that will respond to these types of requests i.e. Title Company documents, are 


1.  Karen Kuehn, Treasurer, if unable then


2.  Chris Cooper, Secretary, if unable then

  
3.  Amy Maier, President

d. We will receive an Accounts Receivable (A/R) statement at the monthly meetings. Karine explained the A/R Aging Summary report.  She volunteered, as BHOA treasurer, to contact those homeowners that owe dues amounting over $75.00.  Total unpaid dues are $1,450.  It was suggested that an SOP be made to make personal contact if the dues owed are over $75.00.

e. Budget:  Increase budget for social events by $250 as we may not be able to use the same provider of meat for the summer picnic as last year.   Budget for an expenditure up to $500 for a printer.   It was decided that the printer will be housed at Tami Edwards home.  Other additional expenditures that are anticipated for the year are printer paper, attorney fees for covenant modifications, cost of sending covenant modification ballots to homeowners .  Karine will send the new budget to board members to review.  Each board member will review their area of responsibility and report back to Karine. 

4.  Environmental:  

     a.  None

5.  Social Report:

Easter is April 24th.  Will discuss details at another meeting.

6.  New Business:

     None

7.  Old Business:
a. Amy Meier reviewed the covenant modification timeline that needs to be followed in order to be ready to present the final outcome to homeowners at the annual October meeting.  The committee should have covenant modification wording ready to review by the June meeting and given to the attorney by end of June.  Send information to homeowners via newsletter mid July.  Discuss at the August picnic. Send ballots to homeowners the last week of July.  Tally votes second Wednesday in September.  Present results to homeowners at the October meeting.

b. Animals – look specifically at donkey, goats, alpacas, poultry.  Michele Duncan suggested  that there be a change in covenants regarding cattle from one to two.   The committee needs to keep in mind that their responsibility is to protect the Bannockburn neighborhood aesthetically.  Consideration must be given to the requirements needed to care for the animal, corral or house the animal, yard space needed.

c. The committee is tasked with modifications to the language in the covenants regarding roofing materials.  

d. Michele asked that Kim Starley and Tami Edwards be part of the committee.  Amy Maier advised that when considering community members to serve on the committee to gather representation of a cross section of the Bannockburn community.  For example, ask homeowners that are new to the community and those that have been here for many years.  Homeowners that have animals as well as those that have no animals. 

8.  Newsletter:
      Next newsletter will be mailed in March.  

9.  Website:

Board members were asked to join the forum as members.  Steve to send link and path  to the forum.  Need to create SOPs for appropriate use of the forum.  Further discussion at the March meeting.

10.  Next meeting:

        March 9, 2011 at Amy Maier’s residence.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:45. 
